Communications Meeting 20 August 2021
[bookmark: _GoBack]Attending: Kristin, Sander, Alex, Ngaire, Kathy, Jess
1. Platforms we use for group communication
· Gmail: UCOL shareholders list, UCOL-Chat list
· Whatsapp: UCOL group, garden group
· Facebook: a social page that is private, Ian’s photos are shared there
· Gather: see below 
· Interpersonal texting
· Noticeboard in the commonhouse (meal announcements). Jess to ask Rosemarie about a soundboard to use a big noticeboard for paper notices
· Log books in the laundry
The group discussed how people will use whichever mode of communication is easiest and most convenient for them. We cannot control how people communicate and discussions will occur between individuals (or several individuals) where they explore ideas and decisions, and inevitably not everyone is going to be privy to those every time they wish they were. 
It is the suggestion of the communications group that such occurrences be handled with the understanding that any decisions that are explored, which will affect more than those participating in the discussion, be written up and brought to the group through the process guidelines we have agreed upon (relevant parties write a proposal, put it on the agenda and bring to the meeting for whole group discussion).
When discussing email we recommend an ‘official’ email for important information and an ‘informal’ email for casual chat. We propose to use the current UCOL shareholders email for ‘official’ information sharing, understanding that this will not be in effect once the company winds up and a new email list will be used. We are still in discussion about which platform to use for the informal email. 
An idea began to take shape about some recommendations as to the sort of language used over email, with emotive language being recognised as problematic. This idea will be explored further, possibly by Sander, Jess and Kristin.
2. Gather
We began with a broad discussion about Gather and tried to identify what we thought would be helpful for those in the community, to enable them to use this platform well. Gather is a hub for information within the group and everyone would ideally feel confident in relying on it to help co-ordinate activities and information sharing.
We discussed running a workshop (or two) for community members who want one-to-one guidance through Gather. Covid conditions allowing, we think a workshop run before the shared meals get underway would be helpful, and are looking at a date in late September (maybe a Sunday afternoon?) 
In the meantime, Sander suggested he does a brief overview of Gather’s basic functions at the next group meeting, to aid members’ understandings of how to find phone numbers, book resources (e.g. commonhouse and guestrooms) and sign up for meals. 
We discussed using Gather to set up jobs, for example setting the fire in the commonhouse and organising working bees, and how this is a bit harder than its other functions, but it would be worth trialling as a way of addressing members’ uncertainty around when and where working bees/ jobs are happening and who is doing them. 
3. Next meeting Tuesday 24th August 7.30pm, items included to discuss:
· Meetings (frequency, pace, quantity and nature of agenda items, check-ins from participants at the start)
· Informal email to be through Gmail list or Gather 
